
Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Board Meeting

June 16, 2011
Members present were:  Glen Scott, Barb Scott, Lori O’Hare, Janeen Igou, Jack Busher, and Mitch Martin
The meeting was called to order at 5:05pm.  

The minutes from the last meeting (May 2011) were reviewed, and approved by a unanimous vote. 
Reports

Treasurer’s Report: Our current spending balance is $1196. unrestricted funds in the 1st Bank account.   
Membership:   No news.  
Communications:  Jack is updating the website one to two times a week.  He is waiting for the July calendar from Pat Grove to add to the website.
Volunteer Update:   37 trail work days have been scheduled for this year.  9 are complete.  They built a retaining wall on Boulder run that is about 8’ by 15’.  They’ve added 5 connector trails in the campground area.  Raptor monitoring is going well.  
Park Manager Update

Dani is back on a part time basis!  Brian Bond is back in Colorado and hopes to return to work July 1st on a part time basis.  The merger between DOW and State Parks was signed by the governor.  The director of Wildlife and Parks is Rick Cables from the Forest Service.  
Old Business

Memorial and Donor Recognition Program:  No news.  
Camper Services Center project update:   No news
Glen offered to sign us up with the Center for Nonprofit Excellence again as we let that membership lapse.  

VOC is coming to the park in October to start the trail to the top of the Mountain.  We are thinking of ways we can support this event.

Prioritization of budget and activity support:  We went over the last prioritization we used and looked at the numbers of what we spent where last year.   The final determination was to accept it as is.  

NCLI:  The area is celebrating this event from September 19 – October 3.  Mitch asked if we wanted volunteers to do this event or have a lead from someone on the park staff.  Dani got volunteered to lead!  So far we have $150 for the event.  
New Business

The State is sponsoring a regional “Friends Summit” to be held at Staunton State Park on July 29.  More details to come on that.  It will involve board members from Friends group in the metro region.
The Park Manager at Staunton offered a tour of the park to our Friends group.  We are going to organize this visit in early August depending on what works for Jen Martin up there.  Lori will organize this event. 

Motion was made to adjourn.  Motion approved unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 6:15pm.  

Next meeting: July 21 at 5:00 pm.  
Respectfully submitted, 

Lori O’Hare, Secretary

